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31 Callouts in 42 Days – A Busy Time for our Team





The Team has been extremely busy over the holiday period, despite or perhaps because of the poor weather.  Over the last 6 weeks there have been 31 calls for assistance, which resulted in 20 full team callouts and over 1,000 man-hours spent on the fells.  Of the 31 calls, mostly ‘999’ from a mobile, 9 involved walkers attempting the ‘3 Peaks Challenge’ event which include Ben Nevis, Scafell Pike and Snowdon – the three highest peaks of Scotland, England and Wales respectively. Only a few of the 31 incidents were accidents with injuries and many were for assistance under normal weather conditions, nothing extreme with plenty of remaining daylight.





However, not just a busy summer as we are well up on last years incidents with 62 callouts to date involving team members on the hill but also a further 23 ‘999’ calls where the leaders have managed to deal with the incident without turning the team out.  These 85 emergency calls for help compares with 50 calls at the same time last year.





We believe this figure could be reduced with greater awareness, preparation, fitness and experience.  Accidents can happen to anyone regardless of experience but there are more incidents now, particularly people getting lost, which are down to poor preparation, a lack of understanding of the basic skills of map work and navigation, over ambition and low general fell awareness. 





Is it time for a national campaign to raise awareness?











Number of team members involved: 40





Duration: 1000 man-hours








Further information:  Wasdale MRT have 40 team members who are all unpaid   but very well trained volunteers, on call 24 hours a day, 365 days a year – we rely totally on donations and we are a registered charity with an annual running cost between £20,000 and £30,000 per year.  There are a total of 12 teams serving the Lake District, handling around 400 incidents each year. 





For further information regarding this press release please contact the team leader, Julian Carradice on 07714226609








